
Town of Tabiona Council Meeting & Public Hearing
Tabiona Town Hall
Tabiona, Utah
March 11, 2025
Those Present: John Breakfield, Makayla Pippy, Dalas Jones, Tanna Lee Strebel and Jenny Giles
Also Present: Dave Wilson, Darin Jenkins, Brandon Peck, Mike Eriksson
Absent: Terry Hughes
Mayor John Breakfield called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. 
Makayla Pippy makes a motion to approve February minutes as written, Tanna Lee Strebel seconds the motion. 
Mike Eriksson and Brandon Peck from the DNR presented the Utah Wildfire Risk assessment plan. They stated that due to the size of the Town fees to join would be around $141.00 a year. They have presented the plan to all the surrounding towns in the county. The Mayor stated the Council would review the plan and put on the agenda to adopt in the April meeting. 
Sunrise Engineering informed the Council that the state is going to continue with the lead and copper study. They will let us know when the state gives them the new list of requirements. He also stated that the appraisals for the water project will be done by the end of the week and submitted to the BIA. 
Town website was discussed. Makayla Pippy agrees to be the Council that has administration access. 
The Fitness center committee and Town Council discussed an incident with Dave Aldrich. He was reported wearing his sunglasses again in the fitness room, which is a violation of the rules. Committee Chairman Dave Wilson talked to him but told him it was up to the Council to take action. Due to Terry Hughes being out of town, Council will address the issue in the April 8th council meeting.  
The annual Easter Egg hunt was discussed. The Council agreed to allocate $400.00 to the celebration committee for the Easter Egg hunt. 
Makayla Pippy makes a motion to allocate $400.00 to the Easter Celebration Committee, Tanna Lee Strebel seconds the motion. 
No updates for drinking water, Lacey Giles was reminded that she needs to be a certified water operator by August.
Civco was not in attendance for sidewalk project updates. Mayor Breakfield stated that he was told that they would begin moving 3 fire hydrants on Friday.
Financial review and approval of checks.
Meeting called to adjourn at 7:45 p.m.
